S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 4th February 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr P Bland, Mr D Price, Mr A Evans, Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts, Mr K Reynolds and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr S Scales, Mr S Wells, Mr D Irwin and Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk)  
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 21st January 2019:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: Mr Price stated that he knows the resident who lives at 16 Rushmead Close, South Wootton. 
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

19/00070/F
16 Rushmead Close, South Wootton

Change of use of a redundant footpath to residential (garden) use and the erection of a gazebo
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00074/F

12 Rushmead Close, South Wootton

Extension
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00142/F

4 Willow Road, South Wootton

Extension to Dwelling
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
19/00152/F

Lyndon 94 Nursery Lane, South Wootton

2 storey rear extension, additional storey to existing bungalow, glazed link, detached garage and render to new and existing walls 
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.
Meeting held on Friday 25th January 2019 – opposition to the Planning Application – 16/02231/OM – Land West of Knights Hill:
Mr Price referred members to the circulated minutes of the meeting held on Friday 25th January 2019 and confirmed that several Chairmen and Councillors from neighbouring Parish Councils (Castle Rising, Sandringham, Roydon, Grimston, Heacham and Dersingham) had also attended. It was noted that unfortunately there had been no one in attendance from North Wootton Parish Council.
Mr Price referred to the minutes and said that there was an error on Page 2, line 12 regarding additional surgery facilities which needed to be amended to:

DP said that 2 years ago he met with the developers, Practice managers from the local surgeries and NHS England representatives. The latter stated that in order to justify a new surgery at least 10,000 new patients would need to be registered and that numbers involved with proposed development would be insufficient. They said that these new residents would have to be accommodated via expansion of the existing local surgeries.

Mr Price said that during the meeting Mr Goddard had confirmed that he would once again cover Transport issues along with Mr Ben Coulson the Chairman of Sandringham Parish Council.
Mr Price said that he had since the meeting forwarded Mr Goddard a copy of the Bidwell’s Transport Report (2012).

Comment was made that also in attendance at the meeting was Cllr Terry Parish, from Heacham, it was said that Cllr Parish is a Borough Councillor and that he had supported us by objecting to the two recent developments discussed by the Borough Council Planning Committee on 17th December 2018, (Bowbridge Development - Land on the West side of Nursery Lane and Larkfleet Development - Land North West of South Wootton).

Mr Price said that during the meeting, it had been highlighted that in order to increase public awareness of the forthcoming Planning Application, a further leaflet drop to the three Parishes (South Wootton, North Wootton & Castle Rising) should take place.

It was suggested that the leaflets should be distributed at the end of February / beginning of March urging people to submit their objections to the Borough Council in writing and to attend the Borough Councils Planning Committee meeting.

Mr Price said that several volunteers had offered their assistance with the organising and distribution of the leaflets.

Mr Price said that as a goodwill gesture he had suggested that South Wootton Parish Council would be willing to pay for the cost of producing the leaflets. He said that 3,250 leaflets should be enough and would cost in the region of £200 to £250.
Another suggestion was to erect large posters along Grimston Road to warn people of the consequences of the development, Mr Price confirmed that South Wootton would not contribute towards these. Decisions are yet to be made as to who will fund these and where they will be located.

Mr Reynolds raised concerns regarding the location of the Posters and said that they must not block the pedestrian footpaths.

Mr Price assured Mr Reynolds that they would not block footpaths and said that the idea was to place them within gardens and on the area of AONB. 
Mr Narborough said that he was pleased that other Parishes are contributing, he suggested that an article regarding the Development could be put into the Free Paper.

Mr Price said that Mr Goddard had requested a volunteer to be appointed as the Press Officer, however, no volunteers were forthcoming.

Cllr Nockolds had suggested that the Press should be invited to attend the Planning Committee meeting when the proposed development is due to be discussed. It was said that the Planning Application is due to be received on 13th March 2019. 

Mr Narborough felt that there was no reason why the Press should not be allowed to attend.

Finally, Mr Price read out a short article submitted by Cllr Parish to the “Town and Around” Hunstanton Newspaper which also urged residents to write and object to the proposed Development.

Mr Price spoke regarding the funding of the leaflets and after discussion, Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should fund the purchase of 3,250 leaflets at a cost of between £200.00 - £250.00 this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour.
Cross Bank Road Anaerobic Digester:  Mr Bland confirmed that the Planning Application for the King's Lynn anaerobic digestion scheme expansion bid was approved earlier in the day. It was said that this would unfortunately increase the number of lorries and add to the existing congestion on the local roads.
The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Application:
18/01895/F 


55 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton
Extensions and alterations to dwelling including demolition
18/02129/F


Ellacombe, 150 Grimston Road, South Wootton 
Single storey rear extension and associated works including demolition of single storey outbuildings
18/02155/F

12 Ash Grove, South Wootton

First floor over existing garage and front porch extension

18/00094/TPO

Springfields, 41 Castle Rising Road, South Wootton

T1 Monterrey Cypress – Remove number of branches to allow engineers access to the telegraph pole

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
To consider the reduction of the Speed Limit of Castle Rising Road to 50 mph: Mrs Kirby explained that a request had been received from Mr Smallwood to reduce the speed limit of Castle Rising Road to 50mph.
Comment was made that there had been fatal road accidents along that stretch of road running from the Bus Stop at the bottom of Priory Lane through towards Castle Rising. 
Members commented that it would be a good step forward however, felt that in the first instance Castle Rising Parish Council should be consulted regarding the idea.
Both Mr Reynolds and Mr Price said that they would be in favour of a reduction in the Speed Limit.

Temporary Traffic Order:  Mrs Kirby informed members that notification had been received regarding a Temporary Traffic Order affecting the U23273 Langley Road from its junction with Euston Way for 50 metres south-westwards because of excavation and reinstatement works.

The road will be temporarily closed (except for access) between 19:00 hrs to 05:00 hrs from 22nd February 2019 to 24th February 2019.
Langley Road Bus Shelter:  Mr Reynolds reported that one of the Bus Shelters at Langley Road (opposite side to Asda) had once again been damaged and the glass broken.  

Mrs Kirby confirmed that she had already reported the matter to the Borough Council.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.45pm.

 7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 18th February 2019, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
18th February 2019       
 


                                      Chairman
